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Circular No. 2013/22             Dated: 05/08/2013 
 
TO ALL UNITS/MEMBERS 
 
Dear Comrades, 

 

        Re: SH. ARUN SHRIVASTVA & SH. M. KOTEESWARAN R. JOIN AS EXECUTIVE DIRECTORS  

 
 We are pleased to inform our members that by notifications issued by D.F.S., Ministry of Finance 
today, Sh. Arun Shrivastava and Sh. M. Koteeswaran R., the General Managers of Bank of Baroda, have 
been appointed as Executive Directors of our Bank. Both of them have joined their new assignments by 
reporting at our Head Office.  
 
 Sh. Arun Shrivastava joined Bank of Baroda as DRO on 18th January, 1979. During his 
meritorious 34 years career in the Bank he got experience of entire gamut of traditional and present 
day banking. He has wide experience of general & credit operations of branch banking and has headed 
many branches in different scales and zones of BOB. His outstanding performance in deposit 
mobilization of Current Deposit and NRE deposits was recognised and rewarded on many occasions. His 
role as Zonal Head, Ahmedabad was exemplary. His experience of SME, IFB, Whole sale banking in 
Senior and Top Managements made him a Perfect Banker. He was assigned the prestigious position of 
Subsidiary Head, Kenya Head Office, Nairobi, in July, 2009. He was rewarded for his performance there 
also and was promoted as General Manager on 2nd September, 2010. Since his return from Kenya in 
September, 2012, he adorned various positions as General Manager in the Corporate Office till joining 
our Bank as Executive Director. 
 
 Sh. M. Koteeswaran R. started his banking career from grass root level by joining BOB on       
22-11-1976 and continued his banking journey of more than 37 years before joining our Bank. He had 
been holding various positions of importance like deputy branch head to branch head-operations, Senior 
Manager-operations to Chief Manager-operations; IT; projects; data centre operations etc., successfully 
in the parent bank. On his promotion to AGM, he was assigned the responsible position of Data centre 
in-charge of Mumbai BCC. Due to importance of this portfolio, he continued to supervise the same 
department as DGM and GM as well. He was elevated as General Manager on 1st December 2010.    
Before joining our Bank, he had been shouldering multifarious responsibilities as GM-OFH, projects, IT, 
GM-OFH-Data warehousing, customer relationship management, deposit resources, wealth 
management etc. since May 2013.  
 

 We are sure that with their expertise, knowledge and rich banking experience, our beloved 
Institution will achieve greater heights. We extend a very warm welcome to Sh. Arun Shrivastava and 
Sh. M. Koteeswaran R. in Bank of India and wish both of them a very bright future. We assure our 
involved contribution and support in the smooth functioning ahead. 
 
 With comradely greetings,  
   

       Yours comradely, 

                            
           (HARVINDER SINGH) 

                            GENERAL SECRETARY 
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